CRYSTAL WATER BEACH COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

The annual meeting was held Sunday, July 13, 1975, with 25 members present, Mr. B. Lowe presiding.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read, approved by Mr. Landahl, seconded by Mr. Parker.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS: Mr. K. Gregg, President, elected by actiamation.

Mr. McKenzie, First Vice-President

Mr. Ranta, Second Vice-President, nominated by Mrs. Henderson seconded by Mrs. Tully.

Mrs. McGrenera, Secretary Treasurer, by acclamation.

BEACH PATH: Pathway was reported in bad condition partly due to seepage on ramp from drain and Mr. Landahl moved that Mr. McClintock be instructed to secure pipe and necessary items to correct this and be in charge of work party to make grade a little easier, seconded by Mr. Russell. Mr. McClintock suggested a work party meet at 9 a.m. Saturday July 19th and 26th.

Mr. Russell asked that people throwing cuttings over the bank should make sure they do not interfere with drain and are below eye-level.

ROADS: Mr. Poirier, chairman of the Road Committee, was unable to be present but it was moved that he be consulted regarding the state of the roads, particularly regarding pot holes and given authority to do whatever was necessary.

A committee to consist of Mr. Lowe and Mr. Russell to see black-berry vines and other obstructions be cut down.to property line.

SIGNS: The signs for the pathway as promised last year were not made up Mr. Lowe did not have sufficient information regarding the legal phrasing. Mr. Landahl promised to supply this.

ASSESSMENTS: Mr. McClintock moved that, as there was \$1,000.00 in the bank at present, the 1975 assessment be postponed until 1976, seconded by Mr. Tully.

RAFT: To be launched at 2. 45 p.m. July 13th, work party welcome.

BEACH FIRES: Beach to be patrolled to make sure all fires are below tideline.

GARBAGE:
Beach sign to be made up instructing people to be responsible for bringing up their garbage.

DOGS:

Becoming a nuisance on beach, particularly in afternoon, and sho be controlled by owners and preferably kept on a leash. Young boys using the beach to patrol to see that the above suggestions regarding dogs, fires, and garbage are adhered

TREES: Mrs. Tully made a motion that all trees obstructing views of the ocean be topped. After discussion, it was decided that any action would have to be tak by individuals and it was suggested people read their agreements and act with considera to their neighbors.

MAIL BOX: Mr. McClintock passed a petition for signatures to have mail box moved from present site on APA Road to the north west corner of Waters Road, funds to I supplied for new mail box. Passed by acclamation.

LAUNCHING FEES: Mr. Tully to write letter to Whatcom County Parks re launching fee of \$8.00 paid by Canadians only.

POT LUCK SUPPER: It was decided to continue the Bingo and Pot Luck Supper Party this year, committee to be Mrs. MacKenzie, Mrs. Lowe, Mrs. Henderson and Mrs. Viner, to be held at 4.30 p.m. Saturday July 26th; Mr. McClintock to be given \$75.00 for prizes and to organize Bingo -- moved by Mr. Landahl, seconded by Mr. Browne.

Minutes of meeting to be prepard by Mr. Lowe, with notices of supper and Bingo to be delivered by Mr. Landahl.

Vote of thanks was given to retiring president, Mr. Lowe, and there being no further business the meeting was adjourned moved by Mr. McClintock, seconded by Mr. Landahl. Carried.